The main conclusions and recommendations of the parallel session on drought were as follows:

1. If an international platform for early warning is proposed and becomes a reality, as suggested by several working groups, it is imperative that drought be included as part of that activity.  Unfortunately, because of drought's slow onset characteristics, it is often ignored.  There was concern that the emphasis would be directed more toward floods and other quick onset hazards.  The ISDR ad hoc Drought Discussion Group should be a part of any effort to develop this platform.

2.  The social component of drought is critical as a component of disaster risk reduction and must be an integral part of future efforts of the ISDR and its Inter-Agency Task Force on Disaster Reduction (IATF/DR).

3.  Regional drought preparedness networks offer considerable opportunities to share information and build institutional capacity within and between regions.  The ISDR should promote and support the development of these networks for all drought-prone regions.  The ISDR, in collaboration with expert centres, should coordinate these networks into a global network.

4.  Emphasis needs to be placed on the development of regional drought networks in the Sub-Saharan African region (e.g. with leadership from UNDP's Dryland Development Center and ISDR--with strong collaborative links to the Dought Mionitoring Centers (DMCs) and in Latin America.  There is currently interest and momentum building in Latin America under the leadership of Brazil.  The ISDR office in Costa Rica could plan a substantial role in the evolution of this network.

5.  Comprehensive drought early warning systems relying on multiple natural and social indicators and indices of drought are the foundation of drought preparedness planning and should be promoted in drought-prone countries. Collaboration with WMO is critical element on this effort.

6.  Closer ties and collaboration with UNCCD needs to be developed on drought early warning and preparedness.  ISDR and UNCCD need to develop a strong partnership on drought risk reducing activities.  We recommend an early meeting between ISDR and UNCCD be held to discuss the development of this partnership.

7.  Resources need to be directed immediately toward the development of a more comprehensive drought information clearinghouse for the international community. This could build on the existing well-developed clearinghouse of the U.S. National Drought Mitigation Center.

